
Requisition of Cabinet decision – London Counter Fraud Hub – Response from 
Council officers 
 
The audit of council properties and PSL was run for three years between 2015 and 
November 2018. This means that some of our housing stock have not been 
reviewed for three years so, therefore, the Council does not have up to date data 
regarding properties that may be allocated inappropriately.  
 
The previous audit was not data led and was based on visiting each of our housing 
stock, so properties and individuals that pose a greater risk of fraudulent activity 
were not targeted. The LCFH will allow our data to be matched with third parties and 
other boroughs, so will allow us to focus on tenancies that appear to be potentially 
fraudulent, rather than diluting fraud resources on visits to properties which the data 
does not indicate fraudulent activity. 
 
It should also be noted that the annual costs of the fraud hub are significantly less 
than the running costs of the tenancy fraud audit. 
 
The fraud hub will also provide data matches for single person discount and 
business rate fraud, which could lead to significant savings to the Council. 
 


